Load Profiling Working Group Sub-Team 

Usage Month Minutes

June 18, 2002

Attendees:

Alan  Graves, AEP


Theresa Debose, Reliant

Sid Banks, ONCOR


Krista Keeler, TNMP

Adrian Marquez, ERCOT


Avis Bonner, Reliant

Lloyd Young, AEP


Terri Bates, ONCOR

John West, ONCOR


Kedra Baltrip, TXU Trading

Jim Spurlock, ONCOR


Ron Hernandez, ERCOT

Darryl Campbell, ONCOR


Dave Robeson, Entergy

QiQing Zianz, Reliant


Darryl Nelson, TXU QSE

The teleconference call kicked off at 1:00 p.m. on June 11, 2002 and ended at 2:25 p.m.

John Taylor asked for results from the various participants on the first action item on how the scenarios compared to each other.  AEP had done analyses using four (4) to five (5) customers using ONCOR’s recommended scenario and stated it look good.  He used SAS to write the logic and said it was easy.  Reliant had ran scenarios one (1), ERCOT’s recommendation, and stated they had numerous problems with customer around the 10-13th of the month and 17-20th of the month that created gaps.  They are, also, testing ONCOR’s recommendation, but they have not completed the analyses due to System resources.  They stated it would be Friday before they could come up with some definitive results.  Reliant, additionally, stated that the information sent to ERCOT via the 867-02 could be different than what they store in their System due to how they are storing the data and other factors used in storing data in their legacy system.  ERCOT confirmed that Reliant’s work did yield some gaps and stated that the ONCOR version was the most simplistic.  Entergy and TNMP did not do any analyses.

AEP brought up the issue of demand and how you calculate it for load factor calculations.  It was pointed out that it was recommended to use peak demand for a given month.  Lloyd pursued the issue with multiple months and possibly averaging demands.  The group is leaning toward maximum demand for the given month.  AEP, also, brought up inactive accounts again and how to handle them.  Rules will have to be established for those accounts.

Entergy brought up the possibility of skewing results using ONCOR’s recommended approach.  This created much discussion on how load profiling was affected by load research programs.  ONCOR related to RER Study and believes that RER would say that the average daily usage for usage month would not effect the profiles much.  Entergy believes it will.  ONCOR and/or Entergy will check with RER and get their input.  If necessary, we will ask RER to participate in the next meeting to provide some insight on the issue.

After much discussion, it was decided that the group would complete any analyses they desire and decide on one scenario by Monday morning and vote on the scenario they desired.  John Taylor will accumulate the results and send out the information early afternoon for everyone’s review and comments.  It may come down to a simple majority on determining the scenario to use.

Entergy was asked to provide clarifying remarks to scenario 3.1 for specific sections and it will be sent out to the entire group.

Absent a special teleconference call on the vote on Monday, June 24, 2002, the next teleconference call will be Tuesday, June 25, 2002.

